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Due to your faithful prayers for us, WE HAVE ARRIVED 
SAFELY HERE IN PAJU CITY KOREA!  The first few weeks 
have already flown by and we have been busy settling into our 
apartment and making it our new home.  The girls have all 
been adjusting quite well to the new environment already and 
know it is by the grace of God through your faithful prayers for 
us.
 

We have already been talking to a realtor for a meeting 
place and he was able to show us a few possible locations.  
We continue to ask that you join us in prayer for the Lord to 
provide the funds needed to get this church plant underway! 

We were also quite ecstatic and grateful to have our 
Sending Team Captain (from our Sending Church) Joe Waters 
come and visit us for a few days here in Korea already! It was 
a wonderful time of fellowship and also praying together for 
the possibility of having our Sending church plan a missions 
trip out here to help with our ministry for next year.  We are so 
very thankful to have a great Sending Team Captain along 
with a Sending Team of prayer warriors back Home. 

Despite entering Satan's domain and arriving on the 
battlefield here- the past 3 weeks, the Lord has allowed us to 
cross paths with families we have witnessed to 8 yrs ago. We 
know without a doubt it was orchestrated by the hand of God! 
They have already mentioned an interest in visiting our min-
istry as some of them have "fallen away from the faith" and in 
much discouragement.  Rose has also already been able to 
reach out to three young mothers for the Ladies’ Bible study 
she is putting together currently.  We are very much looking 
forward to fellowship with these new souls and building rela-
tionships so that we can plant seeds and disciple growth as 
we have so long been praying!

Please pray for South Korea!  The country is in turmoil 
as she has experienced first presidential impeachment just a 
few days ago.  Shamed President Park was pro-USA and an 
ardent conservative, however, due to her failed presidency, 



the current political atmosphere here in Korea is heavily domi-
nated by liberal politicians.  Many predict that the next presi-
dent will likely be the one desiring closer ties with Red China 
and Kim Jeong Un of NK rather than with the US.  So need-
less to say, we ask for prayers for this country and for protec-
tion and safety.

We continue to also covet prayers for God’s grace and 
wisdom as we settle in our new home town and make contact 
with souls in need of the Saviour, for our three daughters as 
we admonish them in the Lord and also as they continue on 
with homeschooling in finishing off 8th, 4th grade and K4 by 
this May.  Prayers for safety and health in carrying out God’s 
calling here is also very much needed.  
 
Our Contact Information-
Facebook Messenger: (Songs to Korea / Rose Lee Song)
Email: rsong2000@hotmail.com, mujinsrose@yahoo.com
Website: www.songstokorea.com
Cell: (country code)+(carrier code)+(phone number)
        (82)+(10)+(2666-2499)
        (82)+(10)+(6664-2499)
Mailing Address: 
       Missionary Brandon Song
        C/O Friendship Baptist Church
        5510 Falls of Neuse Road
        Raleigh, NC 27609  USA

**We would also like to note that the past prayer letters were 
sent from our 2nd email account: mujinsrose@yahoo.com- 
should they have been sent to your SPAM folder; please note 
and verify. Otherwise, we will begin sending our prayer letters 
via our original email address of: rsong2000@hotmail.com .

Thank you so very much for your faithful prayers and financial 
support again! 

For precious souls in Korea, 
The Song Family- Brandon, Rose, Lauren, Lyndsy and 
Lilyanne
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